
4 p.m., March 6

Fairhope Pedestrian and Bicycle Committee

In attendance: Chris Riley, Meredith Montgomery, Gary Gover, Katie Bolton, Jason Small
(guest/committee applicant). Chief Stephanie Hollinghead (FPD), Sherry-Lea Bloodworth Botop
(city representative) Robert Brown (council representative)

Meeting called to order.

Approved January meeting notes.

Introduced Chief Hollinghead
She will attend our meetings whenever she can. Officer Trent Scott attended the law bicycle
safety workshop for law enforcement hosted by Livable Communities Coalition. He will come to
the next meeting to report on the workshop and discuss laws/ordinances with us.

Introduced Jason Small

Applied for a seat on the committee. He is a traffic engineer who currently works for FL
Department of Transportation but he is a Fairhope citizen.

Discussed and Approved Attendance Policy
Committee members can have no more than 3 unexcused absences in a 12 month period

NFS Connectivity Workshop
Gary and Meredith reported on the first steering committee meeting for this project that seeks to
create a long-range connectivity plan for all Fairhope sidewalks/trails/paths.

Triangle Property Update
Katie, Parks and Rec Director and Trey Fellers (biking enthusiast) met with the Mayor and
Sherry-Lea to discuss the next steps. IMBA will make 2-3 visits to Fairhope to view site and plan
trails.

Chris and Gary suggested involving Leslie Gahagan of Graham Creek Nature Preserve in the
conversation because of her experience and successes in the development of the preserve
(now one of the top parks in the state). Katie suggested that Claire Bingham also join the
conversation (she was involved with Red Mountain Park in Birmingham).

Arts & Crafts Bike Valet

Volunteers are needed. There was a discussion about age minimum for volunteers. We also
discussed adding a 2 question survey to the sign-in process to gather citizen feedback with
regards to biking in Fairhope.

Geo-Fencing Bike Trails
Sherry-Lea discussed how The Fairhope Store is using geo-fencing technology to track bicycle
traffic patterns and map out routes.

Recruitment Ideas to Fill Remaining Committee Positions
3 positions are open. We received 3 applications when the city posted the openings on
Facebook but 2 could not commit (one because of the meeting time). Sherry-Lea will have the
city post the openings again and include the meeting time in the post.






